County of San Bernardino
Economic Development Agency

2010-2015 Consolidated Plan, 2014-2015 Action Plan-Substantial Amendments
NOTICE OF HEARING
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Supervisors of the County of San Bernardino will held a public hearing on Tuesday, December 16, 2014
at 10:00 am., in the Chambers of the Board of Supervisors, 385 North Arrowhead Avenue, First Floor, $an Bemardino, CA. The purpose of the hearing

is to consider the proposed substantial amendments to the 2014-2015 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Action Plan for the County’s
2010-20135 Consolidated Plan as it pertains to the CDBG program and to solicit citizen comments regarding the proposed plan amendments.

BACKGROUND:

Each year since 1975, the County of San Bernardino has qualified to receive federal housing and community development grant finds from the United
States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) in the form of CDBG funds. These funds are to develop viable communities by providing
decent housing, suitable living environments and expanded economic opportunities, principally for low- and moderate-income persons. These actions will
assist in meeting an element of the Countywide Vision for sustainable infrastructures and housing communities as adopted by the County Board of
Supervisors and SANBAG on June 30", 2011.

ADDITIONAL SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT PROVISION:
Items may be added or deleted from the Proposed Substantial Amendments at the Board of Supervisors hearing.

CITIZEN REVIEW AND COMMENTS:

The substantial amendment will be available for public review and comment during a thirty (30) day period from November 17, 2014 through December
16, 2014 at the County Economic Development Agency address listed below. Also, the substantial amendment document can be viewed on the County’s
Internet Site at: http-/fwww.sbco antage com/Community-Devel t-Information.aspx. Citizen comments on these proposed amendments are
welcomed; however, comments received after the close of the public hearing on December 16, 2014, cannot be considered in the preparation of the
proposed substantial amendments. Send comments to the County’s Economic Development Agency (EDA) at the address shown below.

Those individuals wishing to express their views on this proposed substantial amendment may be present and heard at the Board of Supervisors mecting
of may, priot to the time of the Board meeting, submit comments in writing to EDA.

If you challenge any decision regarding the above proposal in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you, or someone else raised at the
Board meeting described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the Board of Supervisors at, or prior to, the Board heating,

Due to time constraints and the number of persons wishing to give oral testimony, time restrictions may be placed on oral testimony at the Board hearing
regarding this proposal. You may make your comments in writing to assure that you are able to express yourself adequately.
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